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Surveys – Come to worship April 30th 

and May 7th!  As part of the process to find 

a new pastor, all Confirmed members are 

encouraged to complete these surveys.  

The surveys are completed by all 

congregations who are in the process of 

searching for a new pastor.  The data will 

help the Synod, our congregation and 

potential pastoral candidates find a good 

fit.  Please take the time to complete these 

important surveys. 
 

Call Committee – Our Church 

Council is in the process of identifying 

folks to serve on our pastoral Call 

Committee.  A call committee is a body of 

6 or 7 voting members of the congregation 

who represent the congregation in the 

process of finding and selecting a 

candidate.   
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tŀǎǘƻǊΩǎ aŜǎǎŀƎŜ 

I have been trying to keep up with my lawn these days. The grass is growing fast in these 

early Spring days. There is plenty of sun and a generous supply of rain, and with the fertilizer I 

applied several weeks ago, there is nothing to hold it back from growing; the coming weeks should 

be a busy time keeping the grass mowed. 

 Here at Union Church, the coming weeks and months will be busy, too.  Yes, our grass will be 

growing, but, even more, we will be active in doing all sorts of things that reflect the vitality of our 

congregation. We will be emphasizing {ǘŜǿŀǊŘǎƘƛǇ ŀǎ ŀ ǿŀȅ ƻŦ ƭƛŦŜ ŀƴŘ Ƙƻǿ ǿŜ ŀǊŜ άƻƴŜ ŦŀƳƛƭȅΣ ƻƴŜ 

ŦŀƛǘƘΣ ǳƴƛǘŜŘ ƛƴ ǎŜǊǾƛŎŜΣ ŀƴŘ ǳƴƛǘŜŘ ƛƴ /ƘǊƛǎǘΦέ hŦ ŎƻǳǊǎŜΣ ǿŜ ǿƛƭƭ ƘƻƴƻǊ ƻǳǊ ƳƻǘƘŜǊΩǎ during this 

month, thanking God for all the loving care we are given. We ask for DƻŘΩǎ blessing upon the earth 

and all that grows, including the grass. Babies will be baptized, kids will graduate from the Learning 

Ark Pre-School, new members will join our congregation, young adults will be confirmed, and we will 

remember the blessed dead who served our nation.  

 While all this is going on, God will be doing new things among us.  Our Council is already 

planning for the Autumn months when we embark upon a new journey of faith as a congregation. 

And, of course, ULC is beginning the process of looking for a new pastor to lead this people of God 

into the future. And you will also notice how active and committed our young people are.  I really 

pray that you will take notice of our young people because they are truly filled with a desire to live 

their faith in word and action.  Too often our young people are accused of being apathetic or 

ƛƴŘƛŦŦŜǊŜƴǘΣ ŜǾŜƴ ŎŀƭƭŜŘ άƭŀȊȅέΦ  LŦ ǘƘŀǘ ƛǎƴΩǘ ōŀŘ ŜƴƻǳƎƘΣ ǿŜ unfairly compare the youth of today with 

our own generation, as if the kids of the past were somehow a άōŜǘǘŜǊ stockέ of Christian than those 

born today.  Rather than fall into this trap, why not see how God is doing something new and good? 

 I am excited for our youth. Soon they will start their own time of worship and praise, which 

will begin immediately after worship each week.  We are calling this time ƻŦ ǇǊŀȅŜǊ ŀƴŘ ǇǊŀƛǎŜ άWƻȅŦǳƭ 

bƻƛǎŜΦέ ¢ƘŜ ȅƻǳǘƘ ǿƛƭƭ ƘŀǾŜ a major leadership role in this new endeavor.  They will lead in singing 

songs that are contemporary and resonate with their lives.  They will do familiar things too, like 

reading from scripture and offering heartfelt prayers and sharing their own stories of faith.  And they 

will use skits and dramatic presentations to tŜƭƭ ǘƘŜ ǎǘƻǊȅ ƻŦ DƻŘΩǎ ƭƻǾƛƴƎ ŦƻǊƎƛǾŜƴŜǎǎ ŀƴŘ ƳŜǊŎȅΦ LǘΩǎ ŀ 

new thing and it is the church at work, growing, living, and touching lives.   

 God is growing the Church, God is mightily at work doing a new thing. You can look down at 

the grass to see the signs, but I pray you will look around and see it happening in and among the 

people of ULC, especially our youth.  Even more, I pray you can see the growth happening in you. 

Pastor Swanson 
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April 2017 Church Council  

News… 
By Cathy Shaffer 
 

× Good news.  Holy Week and Easter 

offerings were higher than last year.  

Please continue your support of the 

ministries of ULC! 

× Council discussed possible candidates 

for the Call Committee. 

× G.O.D.’s Team is planning a church 

pictorial directory for the fall. 

× Council approved an informal, brief 

worship service called “Joyful Noise” to 

begin May 7th following the 9 AM 

worship service.   

× 33 baskets were delivered to our 

homebound members and the 

residents of At Home Hospice in 

Schnecksville 

× Property Committee is asking for 

volunteers for the Spring Work Day, 

May 13th 8:30 AM - noon 

× Next Council meeting is Monday, May 

15 at 7:00 PM.  All members are 

welcome to attend. 

 
 

Happy Hour  
By Cathy Shaffer 
 

One of the best kept “secrets” 
of ULC is our “Happy Hour”.  
What’s it all about you may ask…… 

 
× Happy Hour is a gathering of adults 

who vary from week to week (Come 
one week a month or come every 
week-it doesn’t matter). 

× Sometimes we are self-led; sometimes 
our retired Pastors lead; sometimes 

we invite guest speakers. 
× We enjoy discussion.  Share your view 

if you like or sit and listen to others 

(no pressure to share).  All viewpoints 
are respectfully accepted! 

 
Happy Hour for May will be a four-week 

wrap-up of Adam Hamilton’s “The Call.”  
Led by Herb Gifford, the study focuses on 
the call of St. Paul and how that relates to 

our calling as faithful followers of Christ.  
Join us at 10:15 AM each Sunday in 
Room 202. 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 

 

Palm Sunday 

Clothing Collection 
 

This is the fifth year ULC collected and 
gave clothing, especially school uniforms, 
to children in the Allentown School 
District.  School leaders have been most 
grateful for the kindness of ULC members. 
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Scenery made by the  
Learning Ark Christian 

Preschool 
 

 

A Walk through Holy Week 
     Sunday School Style 

PALM SUNDAY 

CLOTHING COLLECTION 
 

    
 

The uniform items for Allentown School 

District will be shared between Central 
and McKinley Elementary Schools.  
Collected were long parts-29; skirts – 7, 

jumpers – 2, shorts – 1; sweaters – 2, 
polo shirts – 40, underwear – 14 packs, 

socks - 25 packs+ 
 

THANK YOU  

for your caring and sharing 
 

 

      
 The additional children’s clothing will 
be shared with the neighborhood 
Clothes Closet St. Luke’s Lutheran 

Church, 7th Street in Allentown.  Forty-
five items were collected including 
pants, shirts, and socks. 

 

THANK YOU  

for your caring and sharing 
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Parish Nurses 
By Dorothy Bealer 
      Jane Borbe 
 

SUNSCREEN BASICS 
 
Look at the details and educate yourself. 

Here are some tips about sunscreen. 
 

1. Sunscreens are just that. They do 

not block the sun, but simply screen 

it. 

2. Be certain the sunscreen offers UVA 

and UVB protection. 

3. For best results, apply sunscreen as 

part of your morning routine. 

4. For outdoor activity, apply sunscreen 

30 minutes before leaving the house 

and reapply immediately before going 

out. 

5. Do not use sunscreens with fruit or 

flower scents because this attracts 

insects and may react with the sun, 

producing a rash. 

6. Mexoryl is one of the best chemicals 

to block UVA and UVB. 

7. Sunscreens are not waterproof. All 

will come off in the water or with 

perspiration. 

8. When swimming or perspiring, 

reapply sunscreen every hour. 

9. SPF ratings based on the sunscreen's 

ability to block UVB rays. 

10. To prevent telltale aging, use 

sunscreen on the neck and hands. 

Men who are balding should use 

sunscreen on their head. 

11. Daily moisturizers and makeup with 

sunscreen are not sufficient to 

protect the skin. 

12. SPF testing is performed in the 

laboratory under ideal conditions. 

Many things, such as amount 

applied, humidity and perspiration, 

affect the true SPF. Consider SPF 

only as a guide. 

13. Use one ounce of sunscreen for the 

body. If you have a four ounce bottle, 

use one quarter of it for one 

application. 

14. Look for benzones, PARSOL 1789, 

zinc oxide and titanium dioxide 

ingredients. 

15. Avoid PABA, perfumes, and dyes.16 

PA ranking refers to the degree of 

protection from UVA. The plus 

symbol (+) indicates the degree of 

protection. The more pluses, the 

greater the protection. 

16. Regardless of the amount of 

sunscreen applied, try to avoid the 

sun exposure from 10 am to 2 pm. 

17. Medications that may react with the 

sun will still react when sunscreen is 

used. Check with your doctor or 

Pharmacist. 

18. Use lip balm with sunscreen to 

protect lips. 

 

 

 

Children’s Sunday School 
By Josh Dietz 
 
Join us as we wrap up  
our Sunday School year!   
The last day of Sunday  
School is Sunday, May 21st.   
Make sure you stop by for the party!!! 
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CALLING ALL    

JOURNEYMEN!!!! 
(Every confirmed male of the 

congregation or friends) 

 

The next breakfast meeting will be May 

13th at 7:00 AM, Villa Rosa.  Remember 

the first meeting is paid for by the 

group.   

 

Hope to see you there. 

 

 
 
Upcoming Activitiesé 
 

GNO Girlôs Night Out ï May 5th  
ULC trip to see the Steelhawks ï May 6th  
Journeymen's Mother Day Brunch ï May 7th 
Hunger Walk 2017 ï May 7th  
ULC Spring Work Day ï May 13th 
Union Lutheran Yard Sale - May 20th 
EYG - May 21st 
Funsters visit Bird-in-Hand Theater ï June 15th 
Itty Bitty Club - June 18th  
Funsters visit Harrisburg ï June 29th 
Vacation Bible School ï June 25 ï 30, 2017 
Itty Bitty Club - August 27th  
Itty Bitty Club - October 29th 

Itty Bitty Club - December 10th 

 

 

Prayer Shawl Ministry 

Prayer Shawls Available.  Women of the church 

have made and blessed prayer shawls for those 

in need of comfort and support. If you know 

someone who would benefit from one of these 

shawls, please contact the Church Office. 
 

Need any info?  Contact Carolyn Bottjer at 610-

395-6867. 

From the Church Officeé 
 

If you are going away for an extended 

period of time, please contact the 

Church Office.   

We will gladly hold your church mail 

for you until you return or send it to 

you if you have a temporary address. 

 

                 GNO   
          Girls Night Out  

                         

                    May 5,  2017 @ 6:30 PM 

    

We will meet at Villa Rosa in Schnecksville for 

“Cinco De Mayo” a time of food and chatting.  

Order what you want from the menu and pay for 

your own dinner/drinks.  Let’s have some fun as 

we get to know each other.  To ensure that we 

all “fit inside the restaurant”, please let Cathy 

Shaffer know if you will attend by calling or 

emailing the Church Office 610-767-6884. 
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Thank you to the Church and 

Congregation for all the flower, cards, and 

prayers we received over the last year. 

    And thank you for the beautiful prayer 

blanket.  It brought me warmth and 

comfort during a rough time. 

   Also thank you to Pastor Mark for his 

hospital visits, and making sure my feet 

were covered. 

   Everything was much appreciated.  It 

was a rough year for both of us, but with 

God’s blessing, we are both back to good 

health. 

               Marilyn & Richard Lauchnor 

 

    

 

 

Dear Ladies of the Kitchen Staff at 
Union Lutheran ð 
    
   Thank you very much for 
preparing and serving the luncheon 
following the funeral of Donald Fink.  
   Everything was delicious and we 
appreciate your time in making the 
luncheon a nice time for fellowship 
and remembering our Uncle Donald.  
           
   Thank you,  
      The nieces & n ephews of   
                 Donald Fink  
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ELCA World Hunger 
 

COLUMBIA 
 

Projecting My Future  
 

Tall and thin, Maria may 

appear young and shy, 
but when she is working 

with the Evangelical 
Lutheran  Church in 
Columbia’s Proyectando 

Mi Futuro program, the 
14-year-old’s leadership 
skills are on shining 

display. Maria lives with 
her mother, grandmother 

and two younger siblings in a tiny home 
in Caracolf, outside of Bogota.  The streets 
are dusty, the homes pieced together with 

scraps of wood and corrugated steel.  
Many lack water, electricity and 

protection from the elements.  The 
challenges are easy to see. 
 

Fortunately, there are opportunities.  
Through support of ELCA World Hunger, 
Proyectando Mi Futuro (Projecting My 

Future) is working with young girls and 
women to develop their leadership skills 

and inspire their hopes.  Participating in 
self-esteem classes, Maria has done well 
in school and hopes to go on for future 

education. Last year, the group learned 
hairstyling skills, and today, Maria is so 

proficient she and others offer their 
services to neighbors.  This lets Maria 
contribute to her family’s income.  In the 

coming year, the group will learn 
manicure/pedicure skills. 
 

In addition to skill-building and self-
esteem classes, the families in Caracolf 

receive counseling. 
 

Thanks to your support of ELCA World 
Hunger, families like Maria’s are turning 

their hopes for a better life into reality. 

 

 

 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 

Thank You  

to the 

Decorating 

Committee for 

the beautiful 

decorations for 

Easter. 
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ATTENTION EYG!!!!! 

Elementary Youth Group 
By Chris Rittle 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

Time and Date To Be Announced for 
May -- MAKING DINNER FOR OUR 

PARENTS. Mrs. Hoffman and I will be 
helping the kids to make a delicious 
dinner for you. It will be a big surprise. So 

you will be dropping the kids off and 
coming back for a delicious dinner and a 
fun game of Family Feud. The family who 

wins will get a trophy.   
 

Time and Date To Be Announced for 
June -- We are going to take a vote on 
what you would like to do for our end of 

the year activity. So I want to hear the 
kid’s ideas and let me know this Sunday 

or next Sunday.  If you don't see me 
please email me @ rittlefamily@rcn.com 
and let me know.   
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From the 

Director of  
Music 

Ministries  
By Susan Hartney 
 

Gratitude.   It’s a word that has frequently 
entered my thoughts.  According to 

merriam-webster.com, gratitude is a 
noun, meaning a feeling of appreciation or 
thanks.  Its word root is the Latin word 

gratus , meaning “pleasing” or “thankful”, 
giving us the root grat , being pleasing or 

being thankful.  Gratitude is a feeling of 
thankfulness. 
 

Gratitude.  Reflecting on the words from 

the dictionary makes me realize that I 
have much in my life for which to be 
grateful.  Just to mention a few, I am 

blessed to have a loving husband who is 
totally with me in good times and in bad; 

a wonderful family, both blood-related 
and extended; a terrific and diverse circle 
of friends, many of whom are defined as 

family we choose for ourselves; two 
adorable little dachshunds who are filled 

with unconditional love; a superior 
education with phenomenal mentors who 
generously and graciously shared their 

knowledge; a comfortable home with food 
in the pantry, clothes in the closet, and 
furniture in the rooms; a car that is 

economical to run, fun to drive, and 
reliable transportation.  You get the 

picture. 
 

Gratitude.   I am also grateful for my work 
life.  Union Lutheran Church has been 

the center of my professional life since 
August 2004.  The very first service I 

played at Union was for the funeral of 
Keith Grim, an active member of the 
congregation who died too young and, 

unfortunately, I never met.  It is unusual 
and difficult to begin a new church music 
life with a funeral, but I was grateful to 

supply musical support for a family and a 
congregation that was hurting. 

 
Gratitude.   Another aspect of my work life 

for which I am grateful is the staff at 
Union Lutheran. They are among the best 
anywhere, something I have frequently 

stated.  Our office staff is knowledgeable 
and kind, extending themselves to 

members of the church as well as to the 
community; our pre-school staff shares 
their love of learning and love of children 

with their little students; our sexton 
keeps our building immaculately clean, 
makes it look easy, and is always 

available to help; our parish nurses care 
deeply about the health and well-being of 

everyone; and our pastor is creative, 
compassionate, and a joy with whom to 
work. 
 

Gratitude.   I am extremely grateful for the 
people, both young in age and young at 

heart, who voluntarily participate in our 
musical ensembles.  They willingly and 
cheerfully serve as worship leaders every 

week from the second Sunday in 
September through Holy Trinity Sunday, 
in addition to special services such as 

Christmas Eve, Ash Wednesday, Maundy 
Thursday, Good Friday, and Easter 

Sunday.  Our youngest members learn 
from the examples set by our adults.  
Each and every one of these dedicated 

people take time from their busy 
schedules to attend rehearsals to learn 

music that enhances worship for all of us.  
Many people, both members of these 
groups and members of the congregation, 

tell me they have learned a lot from me; it 
is mutual, for I have learned a lot from all 
of you.  You all have my thanks, my 

appreciation, and my gratitude for serving 
Union Lutheran Church in a very specific 

and important way. 
 

Gratitude.   I am grateful for all!  Thank 
you, God! 
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ULC  TRIP TO SEE THE STEELHAWKS!  

 

The Journeymen, the men’s ministry 
group of ULC, is organizing another trip 

to see the Lehigh Valley Steelhawks, our 
area’s very own professional indoor 
football league team. We have reserved 

24 group tickets at the very special price 
of only $18 each for Saturday night, 
May 6th, when the Steelhawks take on the 

Dayton Wolfpack.  
 

Game time is 7:00 PM, and we will meet 
at the PPL Center in downtown Allentown.  
If you’ve never been to a Steelhawks 

game, give it a try. It’s a really great 
experience! 
 
Call the Church Office at 610-767-6884 
during regular business hours to reserve 

your seats. Everyone is welcome, but 
don’t wait-- last year was a sell-out.  Hope 
to see you there! 

 

 
 

 
      WELCA Annual Convention  
Women of the ELCA come in many forms, but 

we are all sisters in Christ.  Some of us are 

knitters or quilters; some of us are the kitchen 

crews.  Some of us do all of these things and still 

gather together for prayer and Bible Study.  Each 

group of Women is a “circle” and the circles in 

each church form a congregational unit.  We are 

all WELCA.  We are all part of this synod, and 

we all have a voice.  Your voice can only be 

heard if each church sends a representative to 

this Annual Convention on May 20th at Hope 

Lutheran Church, Cherryville. If you would like 

to be that voting member, contact JoAnne Bailey 

or Lois Steward!  Information and registration 

forms are available on the Women’s Café 

bulletin board in the hallway. 

 
To Our Office Volunteers 

Jane Borbe, Carolyn Bottjer, Georgene 

Brobst, Sally Crowe, Thomas Crowe,  

Barbara  Fung, David  Geiger,  Debbie 

Geiger, Linda Geissinger, Judy Gifford, Deb 

Grundstrom, Don Hoffman, Patti Hoffman, 

Sandy Hoffman, John Krisko, Marion Krisko, 

Edith Luers, Ellen Miller, Kathy & Adam 

Parker, Shirley Rennolds, Stacey Rice, 

Richard Ruth, Art Schneck, Carol Schneck, 

Shirley Schneck,  Larry & Carol Snyder, 

Barbara Spohn, Peggy Twardzik, Donald and 

Ruth Weaver. 

 

 

ULC Newsletter 
Articles for the June Newsletter are due 

to the church office on or before May 15th. 
 

²ƛǎƘ ǘƻ ƘŜƭǇ ŎƻƭƭŀǘŜ ǘƘŜ bŜǿǎƭŜǘǘŜǊΚ  LǘΩǎ 
once a month for about an hour.   

 

Contact the Church Office if interested. 
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VBS 2017 
This year we have 

chosen Group 

Publishing’s “Maker 

Fun Factory, created 

by GOD built for a 

purpose!  All children 

ages 3 (potty-trained 

please) through 5th Grade are welcome to 

join us for this exciting adventure… so 

please save the date - Sunday, June 25th - 

Friday, June 30th 

Highlights for VBS 2017.  We will be 
meeting in the evening from 6:00 - 8:00 
PM with a family dinner served from 5:00 

– 5:45 PM.  Songs and introduction of 
Bible Buddy kicks off each night!   

 
Maker Fun Factory Children’s 

Registration and Volunteer signups 

are free.  
 

Visit our website www.ulclv.org to 

print a copy of the registration form 
and volunteer signup form or get your 

copy from the Church Office. 
 
 

SAVE YOUR SUPPLIES! The 
theme this year is all about 

building, so we are starting 
early looking for supplies.  
Please start saving the 

following:  Old pool 
noodles, mega blocks, 
connect blocks, stubs of PVC pipe, 2” 

Styrofoam scraps, 5 gallon buckets, 
Christmas lights, gears, 

cords, tubes, cardboard 
tubes from wrapping 
paper, toilet paper, 

paper towels, carpet 
rolls. 
 

 

VOLUNTEERS: We also need your help to 
connect kids to God and grow their 

faith!  Please consider volunteering for 
VBS… we promise you it will be an 

experience you will never forget! Youth 
Grade 6 and above as well as adults are 
needed!   
 

              Blessings,  
Liz Marakovits, 484-553-0961      

                   lizmarakovits@gmail.com  
      Cathy Shaffer, 610-767-6884                    

office@ulclv.org  

 

 

The Learning Ark  

Christian Preschool 
Jackie Bucks, Director 

 
As I write this article, May will soon be 

here and although it is hard to believe, so 

will the end of our school year!  It is such 

a blessing to see how much our children 

have grown this year both spiritually and 

academically.  We will be saying good-bye 

to some of our dear young friends, but 

before we do, we have an exciting month 

planned for them.  We are looking forward 

to our Teddy Bear Clinic, Mother’s Day 

Tea, an exciting field trip to Crystal Spring 

Dairy and our Graduation Celebration!   

April was a busy month at preschool!  We 

celebrated “Read Across America” with a 
“Cat in the Hat” snack and a Book Project 
Show & Tell!  We were in awe of how 

wonderful these projects were which 
included dioramas and homemade 

puppets.  Some of our preschoolers even 
“read” their book to the class!   
Backwards Day was also a fun event at 

preschool!  We sang the alphabet 
backwards, walked backwards to library 

http://www.ulclv.org/
mailto:lizmarakovits@gmail.com
mailto:office@ulclv.org
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and read a favorite book from end to 
beginning!  Even our calendar was 

backwards which gave us the opportunity 
to count backwards from 30 to 1!   

 
Our Pre-K and “Arts in the Afternoon 
Class” helped to create all of the scenery 

for the Youth Group production of “A 
Walk Through Holy Week” which was 
presented to the Sunday School Classes 

on Palm Sunday. We are so proud of them 
for taking on such a big project!  Pastor 

Mark came to help us paint too! 
 
The Pre-K Class also participated in our 

annual Seder 
Meal on Maundy 

Thursday.  We 
were so excited 
to have Pastor 

Mark join us for 
this special 
event.  He read 

the prayers in Hebrew to us and then 
joined us in dancing the “Afikoman 

Mambo”!  The Afikoman is the larger piece 
of matzo that is broken and hidden to be 

eaten as 

dessert at the 
end of the 
meal.  Miss 

Jackie hid 
ours in the 

library and all 
of the 
preschoolers 

got a prize for finding it!!!   
 

We would love to have your children join 
us next year!  Registration is currently 
open for the 2017/18 school year, which 

will begin Monday, September 11, 2017! 
 
A typical day at the Learning Ark 

Christian Preschool includes academics, 

circle time, centers, 
art, science 

experiments, tech-
nology and 

more!  Special Area 
subjects include 
Library, Music, 

Gym and Chapel.  
 
"Arts in the 

Afternoon" is open 
to all children as an 

addition to the 
preschool day or as an exploratory class. 
This class offers an enhanced music and 

arts curriculum and meets on 
Wednesdays from 12:00 PM to 2:00 

PM.  Children attending preschool that 
day have a “lunch and play” time from 
11:30am-12:00pm 

 
“Two by Two” Parent and Me currently 
meet on Fridays from 9-10:30am and is 

an introduction to preschool.  This class 
includes a craft, snack, music and 

library. 
 
For more information, or to set an 

appointment to visit our preschool, please 
contact the Union Lutheran Church office 
at 610-767-6884 or email 

preschool@ulclv.org. 
 

"Two by Two" Parent and Me 
(for 1s, 2s and young 3s) 

 
Classes for 3s, 4s and Pre-K. 

 

"Arts in the Afternoon" 

 

Please join us as we set sail to 
learn, sing and grow! 

 
 

 
 

mailto:preschool@ulclv.org
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Sunday Morning Fellowship 
 
Your Help Is 
Needed!!!   

Volunteers are 
needed to host our 
Sunday Morning 

Fellowship.  All 
you need to do is 

set up coffee, tea, 
and cold drinks, and clean up afterwards.  
The Fellowship Committee will provide 

cookies.  If you are interested, please sign-
up on the bulletin board or call the 
church office.  Your help will be greatly 

appreciated! 
     

The hosts for the month of May: 
May 7    Available  
May 14  Worship & Music Committee   

May 21  Staff Support Committee 
May 28  Available 

   Future dates are available. 
 

 

Bulletin & Flower Sponsors 
 

Each week, we ask people 
to sponsor Bulletins and 
flowers for the worship 

services.  Sign-up lists 
are on the Gathering 

Space bulletin board for 
2017.  Please sign-up on 

that list or call Cheryll Kosar for bulletins 

(610-261-0242).  The cost for worship 
bulletins is $20.00, and children’s 
bulletins are $3.00. 

 
We also need sponsors for the worship 

flowers.  The cost per vase is $15.00.  
Please sign-up on the bulletin board or 
call Linda Houser at 610-799-2396.  

(Please note: after the worship services, 
ALL of the vases of flowers will be 
delivered to homebound members of 

our congregation.)  Your Sponsorship 

may be paid when you sign-up or paid on 
the Sunday you are sponsoring.  Please 

use a pew envelope and indicate “bulletin 
or flower sponsor”.  

 
 

What is the garment worn by the 
Pastor at Holy Communion?  It is 

known as a Chasuble  (the original Latin 
word is casula , meaning “little house”). 

The chasuble has been worn in some 
Lutheran communities for many years, 
while in other communities it is 

unknown, reflecting the Lutheran 
understanding that all vestments are 
optional.  The chasuble is worn over the 

alb (white robe) and stole and is used 
only during the service of Holy 

Communion. The chasuble originated 
in the ancient Mediterranean world as 
a traveling garment, similar to a 

poncho or coat, carried along on a 
journey (hence the meaning “little 

house”). It was simply rolled up on 
one’s shoulders until it was needed. 
Jesus probably used a chasuble in his 

journeys and is often pictured by 
artists as having a chasuble draped 
across his shoulders.  Christians seem 

to have admired and used the chasuble 
because of its great fullness and 

beauty, so it was adopted as a worship 
garment. The chasuble has been said 
to represent the love of God which 

covers all (see 1 Peter 4:8) or for the 
robe with which the waiting father 

clothed the prodigal son. Worn by the 
pastor with this sense, the chasuble 
could be seen as embracing and 

covering everyone, put on the whole 
assembly. The chasuble still represents 
that as God’s people we are traveling. 

The pastor is among us preaching and 
leading and calling us together to be 

journeying people, to get on our coats, 
traveling in mission to the world with 
the good news of Jesus Christ.  
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TREASURER'S REPORT

March 31, 2017

25% of year complete

Current Period Year to Date % of budget

INCOME:

Unrestricted Contributions 24,512.65 75,361.76 19.70%

Other Income 8.78 493.72

Total Income 24,521.43 75,855.48

EXPENSES:

Budgeted 35,133.77 91,491.66 23.90%

Nonbudgeted 74.57 284.70

Total Expenses 35,208.34 91,776.36

Excess Income over Expenses -10,686.91 -15,920.88

         ==========         ==========

March Contributions - 

                           -  Mortgage Reduction 703.00

You can lay the foundation for ministry for future generations. 

Remember Union Lutheran Church in your will. 
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Union Evangelical Lutheran Church 
 

The mission of UELC is to follow Jesus; to be a Christ centered worshipping, learning and 

serving family of faith; to teach the Word; and to witness God’s inclusive love for individuals, 

our community and the growing and ever changing world. 

 
Pastor:  The Rev. Mark E. Swanson   email: pastor@ulclv.org  

 

Staff:  Cathy C. Shaffer, Assistant to the Pastor     email:  office@ulclv.org  

            Susan Hartney, Director of Music Ministries   email:  suzyflute@aol.com 

            Donna M. Remaly, Assistant Office Administrator & Newsletter Editor 

                        email:  office@ulclv.org  

            Terry P. Hoffman, Sexton 

            Dorothy Bealer, Parish Nurse 

            Jane Borbe, Parish Nurse 

 

Congregation Council: Lynne Banzhoff, Dave Fermato, Irene Folk, Debra Geiger, Deb 

Grundstrom, Skie Kramp, Gail Lafferty, Charles Mosser, Adam Parker, Valerie Snyder, 

Jeff Sweigart, Donald Weaver 

 

Church Office Phone:  610-767-6884 

Emergency Contact:    215-264-4180 (Pastor Mark) 

Church Office Hours:  M, W, F 8:00 AM to 3:00 PM 

                                        T, Th 9:00 AM to 3:00 PM 

 

Email Address:  office@ulclv.org 

Website: www.ulclv.org  

Facebook:  www.facebook.com/ulclv  

FAX:   610-767-9611 

Lehigh Valley Hospital Church Code #349 

St. Luke’s Hospital Church Code #349 

Miller Keystone Blood Center #1258 – ULC 

 

Learning Ark Christian Preschool:  Jackie Bucks, Preschool Director 

Website: www.learningarkpreschool.com  

Email address: preschool@ulclv.org 

 

ULC supported missionary: Krystle Moraska-Madrussan & Ignacio Madrussan 

 

mailto:pastor@ulclv.org
mailto:office@ulclv.org
mailto:suzyflute@aol.com
mailto:office@ulclv.org
mailto:office@ulclv.org
http://www.ulclv.org/
http://www.facebook.com/ulclv
http://www.learningarkpreschool.com/
mailto:preschool@ulclv.org
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Pray¢ 

Praise God¢ 

Share His Word!  

 


